Dear Sirs

	Please find enclosed a copy of IPD’s response to the Consultation paper: Guidelines on reporting obligations under Article 3 and Article 24 of the AIFMD.


I am replying to your consultation invitation on behalf of Investment Property Databank (IPD), a subsidiary of MSCI Inc. dedicated to the independent provision of real estate investment indices, benchmarks and related analytics and performance measurement services.

Though IPD is now part of the larger MSCI Group, the IPD team continues to deliver specialist indices and benchmarks restricted to the property sector, and in what follows we draw only upon this sector specific knowledge base. In drafting our response, therefore, we have restricted our comments and answers to our own specific real estate investment measurement experience which has been acquired over 28 years and currently covers most of Europe and over 30 national markets worldwide.

The response is intended to be self-sufficient. However, given some of the unique issues involved in real estate index and benchmark design, construction and delivery, for information I also include also some supporting documents which may help in the interpretation of our answers

If you have any questions or comments about our response I should of course be very happy to talk them through with you

Yours

Ian Cullen

Advisory Director 
IPD | An MSCI Brand 
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